
    

September 15, 2017 
 
Mr. Stephen Fleming, P.E. 
Senior Remediation Manager 
Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc. 
11923 Tramway Drive 
Cincinnati, OH  45241 
 
   RE:  Safety-Kleen Amityville, Site No. 152154 
 
Dear Mr. Fleming: 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (the “Department”) has 
reviewed Safety-Kleen’s “Q2 2017 Groundwater Monitoring Program Report” dated July 21, 
2017.  The report provides the results of the June 2017 groundwater sampling event. 
 

Upon review, the Department has the following comments: 
 

• The Department is encouraged by the continued decreasing trend of Mineral Spirits 

concentrations in site groundwater wells.  

 

• Review of the analytical results indicate favorable responses to the BOS 200 

injection program with reductions in contaminant concentrations and mass in the 

smear and vadous zones.  A reduction of sampling frequency from quarterly to semi-

annual will not negatively affect the monitoring of the facility’s groundwater and is 

approved. 

 

• ORC filter socks are no longer necessary in monitoring wells GT-3 and GT-5.  

 
If you have any questions on this matter, please contact me at (518) 402-9813. 

 
Sincerely, 

      
Kent D. Johnson 
Senior Engineering Geologist  
Remedial Bureau E 
Division of Environmental Remediation 

ec: A. Everett, USEPA, Region 2 
 M. Leary, NYAG 
 M. Roma, NYAG 
 A. Patel, Region 1 
 T. Killeen, DER 


